
 
 

FAR Families Health and Safety Protocol 
 
To best position the FAR community for a safe and healthy return to the workplace, the 
following protocols are being instituted to control person-to-person and surface-to-person 
spread of COVID-19 within our shared workplace space. It is important that we all respond 
responsibly and transparently to these health precautions. We assure you that we will 
always treat your private health and personal data with high confidentiality and sensitivity. 
All of these protocols are within the guidelines provided by the Center for Disease Control 
(CDC), and have proved helpful in areas currently affected by COVID-19.  
 
• Everyone must enter through the Lion Entrance off of Maple at our Birmingham location 

and the Main Entrance in Macomb.  
• A staff member will greet you at the top of the stairs to check you in by taking clients and 

caregivers temperature and ask health screening questions. In Macomb you will be 
greeted by your therapist at the door of the Main Entrance. 

• Hand sanitizer is available for when you enter the buildings. We are asking everyone to 
sanitize their hands prior to their therapy session.  

• Face coverings over both the nose and mouth must be worn at all times in the building 
for caregivers and clients at both our Birmingham and Macomb locations. Our DSO 
(Wayne County) location will not be opening until further notice. If you forgot a mask we 
will have some available in the FAR office. Ring the door bell and we will meet you 
downstairs with one. In Macomb your therapist will have them available for you. Please 
do not enter the building until you receive a mask.  

• Anyone in the buildings should expect to maintain proper social distancing of at least six 
feet from others.  

• FAR will now have 2 designated bathrooms at the Birmingham location and 1 in 
Macomb. They are all handicap accessible and signage is on each restroom. Please do 
not use any other bathrooms in the buildings.  

• Families are asked to not wander the buildings and will be assigned a designated 
waiting area. The Family Lounge and Martha’s table in Birmingham cannot have more 
than one household in it at a time.  

• We are asking for clients to have only one additional caregiver with them. If this is not 
possible for you/your family we understand and will make arrangements for a larger 
waiting area.  

Thank you in advance for your commitment to keeping everyone safe. Please contact 
info@far-therapy.org with any questions or concerns you may have. We are available at 
the FAR office at 248-646-3347 or in case of an emergency call Pamela Ayres, FAR’s 
President, at 248-444-0300. 

 


